Meeting Notes – February 23, 2025

Pastor Grace and Pastor Matt made the following announcements:

- Everyone is reminded to check out the services at the Westside Pavilion for people who have lost homes, businesses and jobs. There are people to help with SBA loans as well as personal loans.
- People are encouraged to apply to FEMA for assistance.
- There is a ZOOM Townhall meeting scheduled specifically for older people. Information is available on our website as well as at the coffee hour today.
- Group therapy sessions are available for PPPC members on ZOOM. See Pastor Grace if you are interested in joining the group.
- Please make sure that you have given us your temporary address. We are creating a temporary address list. There is a sign-up link in the church email blast as well as at the coffee hour today.
- Ash Wednesday is March 5th. We will be having an in-person service at Culver City Pres at noon on that day. There will also be a ZOOM service in the evening. See the church email blast and the website for the link as we get closer to the date.
- The Presbytery will be meeting at Culver City Pres on March 8th. We had planned to host this meeting in February at PPPC to honor the installation of Lynn Mack-Costello as the Presbytery moderator. Now we are co-hosting with CCPC and will need lots of helpers as well as people to attend to represent our church. There is a ZOOM option for the meeting as well. There will be a number of officers from our national organization attending this meeting as well.
- PCA(USA) visitors for the Presbytery meeting will also be joining us for worship at CCPC on March 9th. Members are especially encouraged to attend.
- Today's Snack Angel is a former member of Pastor Grace's youth program from 30 years ago! She is now a high school teacher with the AVID program and brought snacks assisted by her students.
- We need clean-up helpers for each Sunday we want to be respectful of our host church and make sure that we leave everything as it should be.
- There is an ongoing ZOOM prayer meeting on Wednesday evenings at 7 p.m. All are invited to join the group.
- There is a parent support/therapy group that has been started for PPPC families. The next meeting is Thursday, Feb. 27th
- New Bibles have been donated by the Presbyterian Publishing Co. Please feel free to take one today. They will be available on other Sundays as well.
- We are working on getting a livestream option working we will keep you posted.

Everyone is encouraged to come to church in person whenever possible – it is important that we see each other and spend time supporting each other.